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TRIANGLE ENGINEERING
175 METRO CENTER BOULEVARD
WARWICK, RI. 028864
(401) 737-03570

June 29, 1992

Mr. David Sheldon CFG, Senior Engineer
Leaking Tank Enforcement Frogram
Division OFf Water Resources

Department Of Environmental Management
291 Fromenade Street

Frovidence, R.I.

Re: FProperty located on 100 Rosworth Street
Providence, R.I.
Leaking Tank Enforcement Case LS 2836

Dear David:

This letter is in response to vyour letter dated 26 May 1992 to
Mr. Fiero Maggiacomo regarding the above wmentioned site. Your
letter stated that 2 (three) items needed to be addressed within
30 days of receipt of your letter. The following responses are
in the same order as they were presented in your 26 May 1992
letter:

1. Mr Maggiacomo has informed Triangle Environmental that all
related piping to the existing 10,000 gallon underground
storage tank will be removed and capped at the tank. The
tank will then be precision tested. The precision test will
completed within 2 (two) weeks. Your office will be notified
of the date of precision testing.

K

- After further review of the subject property it appears that
there is a second underground storage tank in the vicinity of
the aforementioned 10,000 gallon tank. The piping for the
10,000 gallon underground storage tank, which will be
removed, also appears to be above the second underground
storage tanmk. During excavation of the underground piping,
the location and size of the second tank can be exposed. At
that time any other exploratory work around the tank will be
discussed. This work will be performed prior to the
precision testing af the 10,000 gallon tank. Your office
will be notified of the excavation work so that a
representative from your office may be present if necessary.

Z. As you may already be aware, Triangle Engineering has been

retained to provide their services for further investigation
work on the subject property.

e



Triangle Environmental
June 29, 1992

If you should have an question regarding the contents of this
letter please contact me at 737-0370.

Sincerely,

ST

Michael A. Del Rossi, FP.E.
Fartner

cc: Piero Maggiacomo



